
KENILWORTH
The Kenilworth Chamber of Commerce is an affiliate of the Gateway Regional Chamber of Commerce.
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NEXT CHAMBER
MEETING:

WEDNESDAY
JUNE 9

8:30 AM
THE

KENILWORTH INN
Boulevard

Kenilworth, NJ
What to Expect at

Meetings – At
Kenilworth Chamber
meetings you’ll be
networking with other
businesses, learning
what’s going on in the
Borough from
municipal officials, and
having the opportunity
to explain through the
Member Spotlights
what you do and why
you’re the best at it!

You may just show
up, but we would like a
head count. Please let
us know if you plan on
attending by calling the
Chamber office, by
calling 908-352-0900 or
via email to
helendurish@
gatewaychamber.com.

KENILWORTH INN SHOWS KENILWORTH HOSPITALITY

KENILWORTH CHAMBER OF COMMERCE AWARDS
KENILWORTH STUDENTS WITH SCHOLARSHIPS

(above, l-r) Kenilworth Chamber of
Commerce Chairman Joe Renna

presents scholarship award to Andrea
Crincoli with parents Donna and Peter.

(above, l-r) Scholarship
recipient Arthur Russo

with parents
Gail and Arthur Sr.

The University of Vermont Woman’s Crew team was traveling from
Burlington to Philadelphia to compete in the Dad Vail Rigatta, the
largest college rowing event in the country. They needed to make a one-
night stop over along the way and were stumped on where to find
accommodations. The team was paying their own traveling expenses
and needed to be as frugal as possible. They found the solution to their
challenge at the Kenilworth Inn with the help of the Kenilworth
Chamber of Commerce Chairman Joe Renna.

Renna’s daughter, Angela who is a freshman, was on the team and
offered her home as a crash pad but didn’t give much thought to where
the eighteen girls might fit.

After pondering the situation Renna thought it
would be better to arrange accommodations for
the team somewhere with ample room. He
called Joe Golden, Director of Sales for the
Kenilworth Inn, to get a quote on what it would
cost to get rooms for the girls. After hearing of
the plight of the team, Golden offered a
generous discount that made the balance
affordable for Renna, who picked up the tab.

It turned out that only eight girls made the
trip. Some, like Angela, stayed behind to study
for final exams. The eight enjoyed a fabulous
home cooked diner prepared by Angela’s mom
Tina along with their comfortable
accommodations. Kenilworth Inn Manager
Anthony Longano made sure the girls had
enough extra blankets, pillows and towels.

An unexpected surprise for the team was a
complimentary continental breakfast that comes
with the room rental. The girls, most visiting
New Jersey for the first time, credit their good
night’s rest and hardy meals with their success at
the competition where they made it to the semi-
finals.

The Kenilworth Inn is an active member of
the Chamber of Commerce and is consistently
supportive of the community service programs
in Kenilworth. They were happy to extend that
neighborly gesture to the overnight visitors. The
student athletes were very appreciative and will,
no doubt, share the story of their Kenilworth
experience.

(left, l-r) Members of the UMV Womans
Crew Team, Olivia Miles, Emily Schwartz,
Catherine Callahan, Gretchen Powers,
Emma Fitzsimmons, Leita Hagemann,
Emily Loisel and Kait Prairie.

The Kenilworth Chamber of Commerce recently awarded two
Kenilworth, New Jersey high school seniors with a $1000 scholarship
each for their continued education.

Several students submitted applications for the scholarships during
the course of the school year and at their last Chamber meeting, the

members of the Kenilworth Chamber of
Commerce awarded the prizes.

Ms. Andrea Crincoli, who will be graduating
from David Brearley High School and Mr.
Arthur Russo, who will be graduating from
Union Catholic High School, accepted their
awards in a small ceremony that took place at
the Kenilworth Public Library on the afternoon
of May 26, 2010.

The ceremony was attended by Joe Renna,
Chairman of the Kenilworth Chamber of
Commerce, and the families of each student.

Ms. Crincoli will attend Bowling Green State
University and Mr. Russo will attend the
University of Northern Colorado in the Fall of
2010.

The Kenilworth Chamber has been raising
money for these scholarships through its Street
Banner Program, and through the Taste of
Kenilworth, each fall.

Chamber president Joe Renna noted that the
group was very pleased to again be able to offer
the scholarships this year.

The Kenilworth Chamber salutes the winners
of this year’s scholarships!



With Memorial Day behind us, summer 2010 has officially begun.
Thanks to all who joined us at the Kenilworth Veteran’s Center on
Memorial Day. I also want to recognize Boy Scout Troop 83, Scout
Master John Kozak and Asst. Scoutmasters Brian Jaeckel and Mark
Tiemann. Troop 83 has produced to date three Eagle Scouts with at least
three more in the works. The statistics are that only 2 of every 100 scouts
achieves the status of Eagle Scout. Troop 83 has blown that statistic out
of the water. All of the scouts and their leaders should be commended for

their fantastic work.
During the months ahead, you may see a young man transforming the Borough’s fire

hydrants into works of art. Borough resident, Scott MacGregor, has volunteered to utilize his
artistic talents and add a little bit of whimsy to the Boulevard. I am very excited by his
enthusiasm and look forward to seeing the results of his imagination.

The Borough will again host the annual Independence Day fireworks celebration at the
David Brearley Middle/High School field on July 3rd. As in past years, the cost of the
fireworks is completely underwritten by donations from generous Borough businesses. Even
in these difficult times the business community contributed so that the fireworks tradition
could continue. Thanks go out to: Schering Plough, United Crane, Elberon Development,
Kid’s Village, L&J Auto Body, Berkeley Packaging, S. Selzer Construction, Kenilworth
Dental Associates, Blue Blade Steel, Stephanie Nail Salon, Access Self Storage, Vitale
Family Trust, Mastapeter Funeral Home, Aliperti’s/Kenilworth Inn, Dr. Klugman, Dr.
Kaufman, Kenilworth Diner, Mike and Annie’s Frozen Delights and the Michigan Pub.

I hope to see everyone at the fireworks this year.

Mayor Kathi Fiamingo

KENILWORTH
BUSINESS • LIFE

Kenilworth Business Life is published by the
Kenilworth Chamber of Commerce, which is an affiliate
of the Gateway Regional Chamber of Commerce.

Over three thousand newspapers are printed monthly
and distributed free to every postal patron in Kenilworth.

Although great care has been taken to ensure the
information contained within is accurate, Gateway
Regional Chamber of Commerce assumes no liability for
errors or omissions.

Gateway Regional Chamber of Commerce welcomes
the comments and concerns of its readers put into writing
and sent to:

ADVERTISING & PRESS RELEASES
Inquiries concerning advertising and
submissions of press releases can be made
to the Gateway Regional Chamber of
Commerce via phone, fax or email to:

KATE CONROY
Email: KateConroy@GatewayChamber.com

Phone: 908-352-0900
Fax: 908-352-0865

P.O. Box 300
Elizabeth, NJ 07207-0300

908-352-0900
908-352-0865 Fax

Email us at info@gatewaychamber.com

Vice President: Kate Conroy
kateconroy@gatewaychamber.com

Kenilworth Chamber of Commerce Chairman
Chairman: Joe Renna: 908-447-1295

joerenna@joerenna.com

KENILWORTH, NJ
www.kenilworthnj.com

MAYOR:
Kathi Fiamingo

COUNCIL MEMBERS:
Salvatore Candarella Scott Klinder

Brian Joho Kevin Leary
Fred Pugliese Toncia Sosnosky

BOROUGH PHONE NUMBERS
Emergency ...........................................................911
Police Department ......................................276-1700
Fire Prevention ...........................................276-8935
Borough Clerk ............................................276-9090
Tax Office ..................................................276-5800
Board of Health ..........................................276-2740
Building Inspector ......................................276-5802
Public Works ..............................................276-5073
Library ........................................................276-2451
Senior Center .............................................272-7743
Kenilworth Board of Education .................276-5936

www.kenilworthschools.org
© 2008 Contents of this newsletter cannot be reproduced
without written consent from the Gateway Regional
Chamber of Commerce.

GOVERNING BODY OF THE BOROUGH OF KENILWORTH
All meetings are held in Council Chambers
at Borough Hall, 567 Boulevard.

JUNE 8 & 22
Workshop meeting to start at 7:30 PM

JUNE 9 & 23
Regular meeting to start at 8:00 PM

PLANNING BOARD MEETINGS
All meetings are held
at Borough Hall, 567 Boulevard.

JUNE 24 - Regular meeting to start at 7:30 PM

UPCOMING MEETINGS
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MEMO FROM THE MAYOR

CONGRATULATIONS
CLASS OF 2010

The Project Graduation Committee would
like to thank the following sponsors for their
generous donations:

Kenilworth Drug & Alcohol Alliance
Sub Where Else, LLC.
White Conveyors, Inc.
The Michigan Pub of Kenilworth
Dr. David M. Klugman, DMD, PA
Kenilworth Diner, Inc.
Atlantic Federal Credit Union
Dr. Glenn W. Koechling, DDS, PA
A & A Landscaping, Inc.
Dr. Sean Kaufman, DPM
Borough of Kenilworth
Gordon M. Sandler, CPA
Gregory Press, Inc.
A/L Mancino Travel Agency
Sancon Services, Inc.

FREE MARKET ANALISIS...40 YEAR
KENILWORTH VETERAN...INTERVIEW US!!!

Realty Executives
515 Springfield Road • Kenilworth, NJ 07033

FrankLocorriere@RealtyExecutives.com

Experience the Advantages
of Working with an Executive

Frank Locorriere
Realtor / Sales Associate
Cell: 908-377-5363

2 Family
Kenilworth
$439,000

Mixed Use.
Roselle Park

$599,000

55 and over.
Union

$139,000

Under Contract
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For additional event information call the Chamber at 908-352-0900 or visit our website at

www.gatewaychamber.com

CHEERLEADING CLINIC SIGN-UP
Saturday June 12th

for 2nd Grade thru High School.
8:30 to 11 • 12:00 to 2:30

ALL Levels Welcome. $15.00 per person.
Contact Susan at 908-591-1481

for Sign Up dates & detailed information.

KENILWORTH KNIGHTS
OF COLUMBUS PRIDE IN

OUR PRIESTS DINNER
Saturday June 19, 2010 will mark the end of

Pope Benedict XVI's Year for Priests. To
celebrate our clergy, the Knights of Columbus
Council #4186 will be holding a dinner in their
honor. Dinner will include cocktail hour at 7:00
pm to be followed by a buffet dinner at 8:00. For
a limited time, Table of 10 seating can be
reserved at $400 per table. Individual tickets are
$45.00. To reserve your table, send check for
full payment by June 1, to KofC #4186, 191
Market Street, Kenilworth, NJ 07033 attn Priests
Dinner.

For individual tickets, please call 908-245-
6339. Closing date for ticket sales is June 14th.
Space is limited.

KENILWORTH RECREATION
OUTDOOR MOVIE NIGHT

Friday, June 11th 8:30 p.m. Football Field

TRIP SIGN-UPS
Friday, June 25th Land of Make Believe

$10 per person
Saturday, June 9th Somerset Patriots

$9 per person
For more information please contact

pat@kenilworthrecreation.com
or (908)400-2898

8:00 AM JUNE 1
SMALL BUSINESS COUNCIL
Kenilworth Inn,
Boulevard & 31st Street, Kenilworth 07033
7:30 AM JUNE 3
NETWORKING PROFESSIONALS OF NEW
JERSEY BREAKFAST MEETING
Perkins of Green Brook,
297 Route 22 East, Green Brook
8:30 AM JUNE 3
SCHOLARSHIP AWARDS RECEPTION
Elizabethtown Gas Company,
Liberty Hall Plaza, 1085 Morris Avenue, Union
10:00 AM JUNE 3
WORKFORCE EDUCATION COMMITTEE
Elizabethtown Gas Company,
Liberty Hall Plaza, 1085 Morris Avenue, Union
8:00 AM JUNE 8
VETERANS BUSINESS ASSOCIATION
FOOD, 339 Springfield Avenue, Summit
8:30 AM JUNE 9
KENILWORTH CHAMBER MEETING
Kenilworth Inn,
Boulevard & 31st Street, Kenilworth
6:00 PM JUNE 9
NEW JERSEY REAL ESTATE SOCIAL
NETWORK
The Westwood, 438 North Avenue, Garwood

6:00 PM JUNE 10
LINDEN CHAMBER OF COMMERCE
9TH ANNUAL SCHOLARSHIP & BUSINESS
OF THE YEAR AWARDS DINNER
III Amici Ristorante, 1700 W. Elizabeth Avenue,
Linden (reservations required)
8:30 AM JUNE 11
LOCAL & COUNTY AFFAIRS COMMITTEE
Visit our website for meeting location
6:00 PM JUNE 15
IRISH BUSINESS ASSOCIATION (IBA)
MEETING
Molly Maguire’s Irish Pub & Restaurant,
1085 Central Avenue, Clark
8:00 AM JUNE 16
EMPLOYER LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE
Kenilworth Inn,
Boulevard & 31st Street, Kenilworth
11:45 AM JUNE 17
GATEWAY ASSOCIATION OF BUSINESS
WOMEN LUNCHEON
Garden Restaurant, 943 Magie Avenue, Union
8:30 AM JUNE 23
CLARK CHAMBER GROUP
Clark Public Library, 303 Westfield Avenue, Clark
8:00 AM JUNE 25
SOMERSET HILLS BUSINESS NETWORK
Fiddler’s Elbow Country Club,
811 Rattlesnake Bridge Road, Bedminster

(above, l-r) Councilman Brian Joho,
Jeffrey Jaeckel & Mayor Kathi Fiamingo

On May 16, 2010 Jeffrey Jaeckel, a member
of Troop 83 was presented with an Eagle Scout
Award at a ceremony held at the Kenilworth
Veteran’s Center.

Jeff entered scouting as a Wolf Cub and is one
of the founding members of Boy Scout Troop
83. He has earned a total of 29 merit badges and
camped for more than 100 nights.

For his eagle scout project, Jeff worked with
Graceland Memorial Cemetery, finding
unmarked graves of veterans, documenting
them, and mapping them. A medallion was also
placed on each grave in order to make the
veteran’s graves more recognizable. The second
phase of the project consisted of beautifying
Veteran’s Park at Graceland. Jeff, assisted by
other members of Troop 83, his brother, dad and
some family friends, landscaped and cleaned
217 plaques marking the graves of veterans.
They also worked to raise 10 plaques that had
sunk, trimmed trees, replaced tattered flags and

JEFFREY JAECKEL EARNS EAGLE SCOUT HONORS
cleaned the monument at the Park.

Jeff is currently a senior at David Brearley.
He has been active in the high school band and
the Dayton-Brearley swim team. He will be
attending William Paterson University where he
will be studying criminal justice.

INDEPENDENCE DAY
FIREWORKS CELEBRATION

July 3rd
David Brearley Field



Artsonia and Blick
Art Materials
announced a local
winner of the national
“Artist of the Week”
competition. After
competing with
thousands of students
from more than 100
countries showcased
on Artsonia’s website,
Joseph Licwinko, an
eleventh grader from
David Brearley High

School in Kenilworth was named a winner on
April 26, 2010.

David Brearley High School shares students’

KCoC • Page 4 • June 10 DAVID BREARLEY STUDENT WINS ONLINE ART
GALLERY COMPETITION

artwork with the world. Danielle Wilkinson, one
of the school's art teachers, posted David
Brearley High School students’ artwork using
Artsonia, the world's largest online kid's art
museum. More than five million of Artsonia's
student artwork pieces are viewable online at
www.artsonia.com/schools/david2.

Any teacher or parent can create an online art
gallery for their child or school on the website.
Each week during the 2009-2010 school year, 48
finalists, 12 from each age group, will appear on
the museum Web page at:

www.artsonia.com/aotw.
Parents and family members can demonstrate

support for an artist by visiting this page online
to vote for their student’s artwork in their own
“fan club” and commenting on their guestbook.

Joseph Licwinko

(right) Jessica Smith, Melissa
Laurino & Jospeh Yelonovsky

David Brearley High School
students performed the national
anthem at the TD Bank Baseball
Park just prior to the baseball game
between the Somerset Patriots and
the Lakewood Blue Claws on May
10th. The David Brearley High
School Marching Band performed
the instrumental music score to the
Star Spangled Banner as David
Brearley High School senior
Jessica Smith performed the vocal
lyrics.

BREARLEY STUDENTS PERFORM NATIONAL ANTHEMThe David Brearley High School Student of
the Month for May is a self-motivated leader
who plans to channel her musical ability into a
career in education. Senior Andrea Crincoli is
described by her teachers as dedicated,
persistent, and highly creative. A founding
member of the Friends of the Library, Andrea
has been a member of MasterSingers and
Chamber Singers for the past four years. This
talented senior came in second in the Brearley
Talent Show and has headlined at her own
concert. Andrea’s creativity is only exceeded by
her academic success—she is a consistent
presence on the Honor Roll and a member of the
National Honor Society. Congratulations,
Andrea!

The May Middle School Student of the Month
is Mr. Michael Mossucco. Michael is described
by his teachers as being a dedicated and focused
student. His grades in his pre-Algebra and
language arts classes have grown progressively
stronger over the course of the academic year.
Last marking period, Michael earned the
coveted 100% average in his math class! His
winning personality, organization, and attention
to detail have won over Mrs. Schau (a middle
school teacher), who admits that she could go on
forever about what a fantastic student he is. On
top of being a wonderful student, Michael also
serves as a positive role model to others as he
always shows everyone he encounters respect
and politeness. In addition to academics, this
well-rounded student is also interested in drama
and performance. His creativity in his role in the
middle school play was one of the highlights of
the production. Congratulations and keep up the
astounding work, Michael! We are proud to have
you represent David Brearley Middle school as
our student of the month!

MIDDLE/HIGH SCHOOL
STUDENT OF THE

MONTH - MAY 2010

(above, l-r) Andrea Crincoli
& Michael Mossucco
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REGISTER NOW!
Summer Camp

Dance & Theater
July 12 – August 12

Our summer camp consists of a one
hour dance class, snack time, game
time, arts & crafts and special movie
times. The campers perform for the
parents at the end of each day.

Theater Camp will include lessons in
singing, dancing and acting, as well
as theater terminology.

Summer Classes
August 2 – August 20

Visit us on line
for our Summer Schedule

www.beyonddancenj.com

123 N. UNION AVE. CRANFORD. NJ 908-272-2522

Mr. Robert Jeans visited David Brearley High
School recently to make a presentation to Mrs.
Westbrook’s United States History Year Two
classes on the Vietnam War.

Bob Jeans is the Commander of the Veterans
of Foreign Wars (VFW) Post #2230 –
Kenilworth Veterans Center. Mr. Bob Jeans is
also a veteran of the Vietnam War and served in
active duty from 1968 to 1970. He received
numerous awards and medals during his years of
service including: Two (2) Bronze Stars,
Distinguished Service Medal, Purple Heart
Medal, Vietnam Service Medal, Combat
Infantry Badge, Two (2) Presidential Unit
Citations, and a National Defense Citation.

STUDENTS RECOUNT VIETNAM WAR FROM VET’S FIRST HAND EXPERIENCES
He brought all of these metals and awards to

the presentation. He very proudly displayed and
explained all of them to his student, faculty, and
administration audience. He also displayed a
large map of North and South Vietnam and
explained the geographical aspects of the war
and several of its major offensives.

He is a true hero, patriot, and also a tireless
volunteer. He routinely gives back to his country
and his community through his work at the
VFW Post #2230 and through his informative
presentations and discussions with today’s
students. His presentations and discussions
enlighten today’s youth about the sacrifices that
men and women have made and continue today

(above, l-r) Commander Jeans and Superintendant Sylvin Hershey. (above) Commander Bob Jeans displays numerous medals.

to make for their country and for freedom. He
discussed some of the horrors of war; the
political and historical differences between now
and during the “Cold War” years; the differences
between American and Vietnamese cultures,
beliefs, and civilizations; and the historical
significance of the Vietnam War.

The Vietnam War and our country’s
involvement had a major impact on American
society. At that time, it both united and divided
our country on many fronts and view points. It
also greatly impacted the presidential campaign
and caused Lyndon B. Johnson to not seek or
accept another term as president of the United
States.
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Mary S. Earl
Second Vice President – Wealth Management
Financial Advisor

140 Central Avenue, P.O. Box 2157
Westfield, NJ 07091-2157

(908) 518-3780 • (800) 225-0959
mary.s.earl@mssb.com

MorganStanley
SmithBarney

©2010 Morgan Stanley Smith Barney LLC. Member SIPC.

The Kenilworth Volunteer Fire Dept. and Rescue Squad had an open
house in May. Kenilworth residents were treated to food and refreshments
along with equipment demonstrations and hands on learning for the
children.

VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPT. & RESCUE SQUAD OPEN HOUSE

(above) Justin Toro
and EMT volunteer,
took a turn at the grill.

(right) Matthew
Scalise, age 5,
tried out a fire

hose.
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We Accept: CASH

w y [ t
and Personal Checks

C E L E B R AT I N G O U R 5 9 T H Y E A R

JACOBSON’S
DISTRIBUTING COMPANY

An Elizabeth
Tradition

since 1949

725 Rahway Ave - Elizabeth - 354-8533
Open Mon. & Thurs. 10 am 'Til 8 pm; Tues., Wed. & Fri. 10 am 'Til 6pm;

Open Saturday 10 am 'Til 5 pm; closed Sunday's

SAVE MORE
WITH ONLY

31/2%
SALES TAX

BIG SAVINGS
IN OUR

BEDDING
DEPARTMENT

APPLIANCES • BEDDING • ELECTRONICS • AUDIO & VISUAL
Not responsible for typographical errors. Bring us your best deal from any authorized dealer and we will gladly beat their offer on any item we carry.

WE CARRY A FULL SELECTION OF GAS GRILLS FROM FAMOUS MAKERS
SUCH AS WEBER, DUCANE, DCS AND LYNX

WE ALSO CARRY BEDDING, REFRIGERATORS, WASHERS, DRYERS,
RANGES, BIG SCREEN TV’S AND DISHWASHERS.

Free assembly on gas grills.

$25 OFF FOR
KENILWORTH
RESIDENTS &
BUSINESSES

ONE PER CUSTOMER. CAN NOT BE COMBINED WITH ANY OTHER OFFER. MINIMUM PURCHASE OF $299.00.
MUST PRESENT THIS COUPON AT TIME OF PURCHASE. OFFER EXPIRES 6/30/10.

Free
Delivery

Free
Delivery

WESTFIELD & SUMMIT
Refrigeration - Air Conditioning - Heating Co.

SERVICE - MAINTENANCE CONTRACT
SALES - INSTALLATION

908-232-5070
Fax: 908-276-0299

WWW.Westfield-Refrigeration.com
15 SO. 23rd Street, Kenilworth, NJ 07033

CM Plumbing
& Heating LLC

10% DISCOUNT with this ad

A Complete Plumbing Service
Reliable and Reasonable • Licensed and Insured

Guaranteed Workmanship • Seinor Discounts
CALL FOR IMMEDIATE SERVICE 908-209-0668
“I send no one in my place” Christopher Morkis
Linden, NJ NJ Lic # 11970

(above) Jonathan & David Kearns, pictured with
their mom Linda, react to a fire engine’s siren.

(above) Sisters Marizza & Maddie Capiro(above) Isabella Romero, age 4, tried on a
fire fighter hat



KCoC • Page 8 • June 10

New OFFICE
20 Commerce Drive, Suite 301 • Cranford, NJ 07016
P 908.272.6200
F 908. 272.2416
www.fmrtl.com

Account For Your Life
Let FMRTL guide you as you encounter real life challenges throughout your financial life cycle.
We are a trusted resource for answers that provide financial security for generations.

• Accounting & Auditing Services

• Tax Planning & Preparation

• Estate & Trust Planning & Administration

• Retirement Plan Design & Administration

• ERISA Employee Benefit Plan Audits

• Business Succession Planning

• Not-For-Profit Accounting & Auditing

• Management Advisory Services

• Bookkeeping & Payroll Services

• Accounting Software Selection
& Implementation

FAZIO
MANNUZZA
ROCHE
TANKEL
LAPILUSA LLC

“Ranked number 19 By New Jersey
Business Magazine, 2010”

CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS & CONSULTANTS

Summertime is a difficult season to keep food
pantries stocked and St. Theresa’s food pantry is
dangerously low and needs to be replenished to
continue to meet demands.

Across the nation food pantries find that the
Holidays, beginning with Thanksgiving, bring
the largest quantities to the pantries, but summer
months when donations slowdown, bring in the
most clients. Many of them have children, who
might be fed with free school lunches.

Mary Michitsch, president of Social
Concerns, the non-profit group that runs the
pantry within St. Theresa’s Church, feels that
due to the downturn in the economy and soaring
food prices the need to feed the hungry has been
greater than ever. The pantry services mostly
Kenilworth residents, but no one is turned away.

No appointment is necessary to make a
donation. Non-perishable goods and gift cards to
any supermarket can be left in the Crying Room
in the Church on Sunday’s.

Monday through Friday donations can be
dropped off at the Rectory during business hours
9 am – 5 pm.

Supermarket gift cards and checks made
payable to St. Theresa’s can be mailed to

Social Concerns c/o
The Church of Saint Theresa,
541 Washington Avenue,
Kenilworth, NJ 07033.
If you are in need of food you can contact the

Rectory at 908-272-4444, they will arrange for a
volunteer to meet you at the pantry.

The identities of people who receive
assistance from the pantry are kept confidential.
Names and contact information aren’t required
to receive assistance. Mary Michitsch stresses
“when you walk out of here, nobody knows you
were here”.

Items most needed:
• Tuna Fish
• Canned Meats
• Cereal
• Rice
• Canned soups with meat
• Peanut Butter
• Pasta Sauces
• Sugar

For more information contact:
The Church of Saint Theresa
908-272-4444
Email: SaintTheresa@iCatholicZone.com

CUPBOARDS NEED TO BE
STOCKED AT ST.

THERESA’S FOOD PANTRY

A Tribute to dedicated teachers at St. Theresa
School in Kenilworth.

Mrs. McCarthy and Mrs. Gorombey have
been working and coaching the students
thoughout the year with speeches and poetry for
differnet forensic meets.

On Monday, May 24, 2010, Saint Theresa
School in Kenilworth, NJ was one of twelve
schools, a total of 156 students, who participated
in the Union Catholic 14th Annual Forensic
Tournament held at Union Catholic High School
in Scotch Plains, NJ.

Saint Theresa's School team consisted of nine
students: Michael Batkiw, Stephanie Cabrera,
Nasya Hammond-Watson, Sarah Ferreira, and
Katelyn McCarthy (all eighth graders); Angela
Bui and Joshua Riley (7th graders); Conchetta
Aronowitz and Katrina McCarthy (6th grader).

Katrina McCarthy was awarded a fifth place
trophy in the "Drama" category.

Joshua Riley was awarded a third place
trophy in the "Reading" category. Angela Bui
and Stephanie Cabrera was awarded a fifth place

A TRIBUTE TO DEDICATED TEACHERS AT ST. THERESA SCHOOL

(above, front l-r) Joshua Riley, Katrina McCarthy, Katelyn McCarthy, Sarah Ferreira and
Conchetta Aronowitz(back, l-r) Mrs.Alice Gorombey, Angela Bui, Stephanie Cabrera, Nasya-

Hammond-Watson, Michael Batkiw and Mrs.Christine McCarthy.

trophy in the "Duo" category. Sarah Ferreira and
Katelyn McCarthy was awarded a second place
trophy in the "Duo" category.

Saint Theresa's School was awarded a fourth
place team plaque for the overall competition.
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BEANIE BABIES FOR OUR TROOPS
St. Theresa’s Social Concerns is collecting Beanie Babies for our

troops. Soldiers in war torn countries find that Beanie Babies are a great
source of comfort to children they encounter. Beanie’s can be dropped off
in the Crying Room in St. Theresa’s Church or at the Rectory Monday
through Friday during business hours 9 am – 5 pm.

No stuffed toys bigger than a Beanie please! Beanies weigh almost
nothing, they fit into a knapsack or a rucksack or a soldier’s baggy
uniform pants for easy distribution.

The 8th Grade students at St. Theresa School in Kenilworth had a great
way to visualize the bonds formed during a chemical reaction. The
students used gumdrops and toothpicks to make models of various
molecules.

A SWEET TASTE OF SCIENCE

(above, l-r) Aylsandra Zuber, Julia D'Uva and Sarah Ferreira

Sixth grade students from St. Theresa’s School in Kenilworth, New
Jersey, know the answer. With the help of their science teacher, Mr.
Moore, they were able to put their knowledge to the test. The students put
red dye into hot, cold, and room temperature water. They then observed
the movement of the dye in the different temperature waters for two
minutes. They came up with the conclusion that particles move faster in
warmer waters than in cooler waters. In the hot water the dye moved
extremely fast throughout the cup. In the cup with cold water the dye
moved slowly, in a way that they could see it gradually move. The dye in
the room temperature water moved faster than the cold water, but not as
fast as the dye in the hot water. This was an exciting experiment for the
students and there will be many more to come.

(above, l-r) Alicia Thomas, Micaela Rebelo and Christine Coppola

HOW DOES TEMPERATURE AFFECT
PARTICLE MOTION?

This article was written by 6th graders Conchetta Aronowitz
and Katrina McCarthy



DRY CLEANING SUPERSTORE
Open 7 Days, 7 am – 8 pm

908-686-9300
2480 Rt. 22 E., Kenilworth, NJ

Most Garments Dry
Cleaned/Pressed

NEW CUSTOMER SPECIAL!NEW CUSTOMER SPECIAL!

$179

Excludes home goods/
specialty items must pre-pay.
Cash only. New customers only.

As an added bonus we
are Organic Cleaners

Back by popular demand, Fordham
University professor James T. Fisher will return
to the Kenilworth Public Library at 6:00 PM on
Tuesday, June 8, for a unique opportunity to

learn more about the classic film On the
Waterfront. The movie will be shown in its
entirety but with breaks provided at select
intervals so that Dr. Fisher, author of On the
Irish Waterfront: The Crusader, the Movie and
the Soul of the Port of New York, will be able to
offer commentary regarding the historical and
social background of this landmark film and the
people who made it. In order to accommodate
the schedules of people who may be arriving for
this program straight from work or other
commitments, attendees are encouraged to bring

The Kenilworth Public Library recently
presented a Mother's Day Craft for children ages
4 & up. Children had an opportunity to create a
Mother's Day gift to present to mom on her
special day.

The Kenilworth Public Library recently
presented a bingo game activity for young
children, ages 3 & up. Bingo games will be held
during the summer reading club program.

(above) Children participate in ABC Bingo
game at the Kenilworth Public Library.

(above) Children design Mother's Day gifts to
take home and present to mom.
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KENILWORTH LIBRARY’S “THE BARD ON THE BOULEVARD” TO PRESENT
KING LEAR AT DAVID BREARLEY FOOTBALL FIELD

The second presentation of the Kenilworth
Public Library’s 2010 season of “The Bard on
the Boulevard,” King Lear, will be performed
live by members of The Hudson Shakespeare
Company at 7:30 PM on Thursday, June 17,
under the stars at the David Brearley football
field located at the corner of the Boulevard and
14th Street. Those planning to attend should
bring their own lawn chairs or other outdoor
seating as sitting in the bleachers is not
recommended. In the event of rain, the
performance will be moved indoors to the
Kenilworth Public Library, 548 Boulevard. This
performance is free and open to all members of
the general public and preregistration is not
required.

Long considered one of Shakespeare’s

greatest tragedies, King Lear is a story of an old
man ultimately turned mad by his own pride and
vanity, casting out his one honest daughter only
to find himself later betrayed by her far less
honorable sisters. Interwoven into the story are
deeds of war, deception, murder, lust and
revenge, embellished by the mocking
commentary of the court fool.

Additional performances in this year’s “The
Bard on the Boulevard” series include the
comedy Much Ado About Nothing on July 15
and the romantic comedy The Tempest on
August 5.

Sponsors for the 2010 season of “The Bard
on the Boulevard” include the Kenilworth
Chamber of Commerce (gold) and Mike &
Annie’s Frozen Delights (silver). Businesses,
organizations or individuals wishing to become

sponsors for “The Bard on the Boulevard” are
encouraged to contact Dale Spindel, Library
Director, at 908 276-2451.

Funding for this program has also been made
possible in part by the New Jersey State Council
on the Arts, Department of State, a partner
agency of the National Endowment of the Arts,
through a grant administered by the Union
County Office of Cultural and Heritage Affairs.

The Hudson Shakespeare Company is a
Jersey City based organization that has been
providing live outdoor performances of
Shakespeare’s plays in the greater New York
metropolitan area since 1992. More information
about this group can be found at their website,
www.hudsonshakespeare.org. Information
about the Kenilworth Public Library can be
found at www.kenilworthlibrary.org.

their own brown bag dinner and the library will
provide the popcorn.

Because space is limited, preregistration is
required and can be done in person at the library
or by calling 908 276-2451 during regular
library hours. For more information about Dr.
Fisher’s book, visit
http://www.cornellpress.cornell.edu/cup_detail.t
af?ti_id=5391. The Kenilworth Public Library
is located at 548 Boulevard and additional
information about the library and its programs
can be found at www.kenilworthlibrary.org.

ON THE WATERFRONT LECTURE AND MOVIE AT KENILWORTH LIBRARY

MOTHER’S DAY CRAFT

BINGO! AT THE
KENILWORTH LIBRARY



908-245-6262
Monday – Saturday:
11 am – 10 pm

FREE DELIVERY

290 Michigan Avenue
Kenilworth, NJ 07033

EDWARD J. HOBBIE
ATTORNEY AT LAW

Named by New Jersey Monthly Magazine,
“Super Lawyer in Elder Law”

MARK E. HOBBIE
ATTORNEY AT LAW

908-276-4777
476 South Avenue E., Cranford, NJ 07016

No aspect of this advertisement has been approved by the New Jersey Supreme Court

• Estate Planning
• Wills and Trusts

• Elder Law
• Real Estate

Mon-Fri 5am-6pm / Sat 5am-5pm / Sun 6am-5pm

908-831-3344 • Fax 908-931-9444
17 North 20th Street • Kenilworth, NJ

FREE Deliver
(Min. $10.00)

Catering
Available

Party Platters
Full Service Deli

3’ and 6’ Foot Subs

Registration for the Kenilworth Public
Library’s summer reading clubs

begins June 14 for children and teens
between the ages of 2 and 18.

Centering on the theme “Make a
Splash@Your Library,” the library will offer
stories and crafts that focus on various aspects of
the aquatic world.

The culmination of the summer reading
program will be a new special event.

LibraryFest 2010,
to be held on Wednesday, August 4,

between the hours of 5:00 and 7:30 PM.

Participants will experience the edible science
magic of “Wondergy,” watch balloon artist Mark
Dolson create a special balloon sculpture just for
them, enjoy the sleight of hand of magician
Mark Zaccaria, and receive a special surprise
gift from the library. Participants who have
visited all the LibraryFest “stations” will be also
be eligible to enter into a drawing for various
gift cards.

Although the official start of the summer
reading program is June 28, families are
encouraged to take advantage of early
registration by stopping by the library,
beginning June 14, to register their children for
their age specific reading club and LibraryFest,
as well as for the library’s regular weekly
schedule of activities which includes:

Wednesday morning Toddler Time for 2 year
olds and Thursday morning story time for

children ages 3 and up.
All children between the ages of 2 and 13 who

are registered for the summer reading program
will also receive their official summer reading
bag that includes a calendar of events, program
fliers, and other items to help children get the
most out of their summer library experience.

A full schedule of special programs to be held
at the library at 7:00 PM on Wednesday
evenings includes the following:

Make a Splash with Animals - June 30

Rick the Butterfly Guy – July 7

“The Curse of the Mutating Hand,” by
“Scienceteller” Andrew Picarillo - July 14

“Become a Beach Detective” with the
Camden Aquarium – July 21

“Meet a Live Penguin” from Jenkinson’s
Aquarium – July 29

Registration for these programs is open only
to children who are registered in one of the
library’s age specific reading clubs, with
registration for these events opening one week
prior to each scheduled event.

REGISTRATION FOR KENILWORTH LIBRARY
“MAKE A SPLASH” SUMMER READING PROGRAMS BEGINS JUNE 14

Other summertime activities at the library
include:

Tuesday morning educationally themed bingo
games (no registration required),

Friday FunTastic Crafts for ages 4 and up
(preregistration is required, beginning one

week before each craft session)

“Music Together” demonstration
from 10:30 to 11:00 AM
on Thursday, August 5

for children ages 2 and up
(preregistration is required

and begins on July 29 for children
who are Kenilworth residents).

“Make a Splash@Your Library” 2010
summer reading tee shirts in children’s and
some adult sizes will be available for sale,

beginning June 14, at $5.00 per shirt.

Tee shirts with the message “Summer’s Hot,
Kenilworth Library’s Cool” on front and back
are also available in children’s and some adult
sizes for $7.00 each.

For more information, visit the library or call
908 276-2451.
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